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Ongar Place  

Nursery News 

Ongar Place Primary School, Addlestone, Surrey, 01932 842785 

 

26th January 2024 
 

 
Nursery Activities and Play 

 

This week we have been thinking about 

trains in Willow Class. We have learnt the 

rhyme ‘Down at the Station’ and enjoyed 

exploring related sounds and language. We 

talked about times we had been to a train 

station and pretended to go on train 

journeys of our own. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book Focus 
 

Next week we will continue our train theme 

and reading the book ‘The Train Ride’. 

Information for Families 
 

Swimming 

After Easter, the children who will be 

starting school in September will be taking 

part in weekly swimming sessions in the 

pool. This helps to begin developing water 

safety and swimming skills and is great fun 

for the children. In order for these 

sessions to run smoothly, we need to have a 

number of parent helpers to support 

walking to and from the pool and getting 

changed. If you would be willing to help 

with this, please go to the office for 

information about how to get a DBS check 

completed. 

 

Top Tip 
Ask your child open ended questions to 

encourage conversation. Instead of ‘Did 

you have fun today?’ ask ‘What was 

the best part of today?’ 


